
                                                                                                              
 

5 December 2024 
 
 
CREDIT RATING CHANGE 
 
On December 4, 2024, S&P Global Ratings (S&P) affirmed the AA credit rating on Christchurch 
City Holdings Ltd (CCHL) (NZX: CCH) with the outlook revised to negative. At the same time, S&P 
affirmed CCHL's A-1+ short-term rating. 
 
CCHL’s credit rating and outlook reflects that of CCHL’s 100% owner, Christchurch City Council, 
as well as S&P’s expectation that CCHL's role will remain critical and its link integral to 
Christchurch City Council. 
 
Refer to NZX Announcement #443215 for a copy of the S&P Global Ratings research update on 
CCHL. 
 
ENDS 
 
 
For further information contact: 
Paula Davis 
Financial Controller 
Phone: +64 3 941 6530 
Email: info@cchl.co.nz 
 
 

https://announcements.nzx.com/announcement/443215

